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Dr. Schafer,

The following is the work we have completed so far.

· Decided on a project idea: a method for alerting a visually impaired swimmer when to flip turn.

· Discussed ideas for how to deal with the problem. Determined it to be a two part problem.

We need to have a sensor to detect when the swimmer is approaching the wall.

We also need to be able to communicate this information to the swimmer.

· Discussed testing of the device.  Beth has swimming experience, and is willing to try out the product while wearing blacked out goggles to simulate the visually impaired swimmer's experience.

· Outlined criteria we need to consider including:  

the wet environment

impact on the device (from diving, drag, etc.)

regulations involved in competitive sport

different sizes of users

· Researched existing technologies and constraints.

The United States Association of Blind Athletes website states that any external aid in seeing the wall is prohibited in competition.  Therefore, our product will be used only as a training aid or for recreational purposes.  Further research into this regulation may help us make it something useful in competition as well.

The existing technology for notifying the swimmer when to turn is a “tapper”.  This is a person who alerts the swimmer of the wall with a single tap on the head.  These people have to be specially trained, and can be hard to find.  Sometimes, only one tapper is available, and this person must run from end to end of the pool for each lap.

A visually impaired swimmer may be able to train without a system to indicate they are nearing a wall, but may be more hesitant to perform to the best of their abilities for fear of injury.

We found, on the American Federation for the Blind website, a pool lane marker system that incorporates a somewhat low tech method of handling the same problem by dripping water on the swimmer when they reach the end of the lane.  This method, however, may be distracting to the swimmer, and also requires the pool to be specially outfitted.

It is not unique to the swimmer, and we want our device to be able to be calibrated, based on the user's height and wingspan.

This method, also, requires the pool to be specially outfitted.  We are trying to develop a system that is portable from pool to pool.

http://www.afb.org/message_board_replies.asp?TopicID=571&FolderID=1
We have the following open issues.  

· Determining who we will be interfacing with as the customer.  

Will this be you or do we need to get contact information?

· Setting a meeting schedule with the customer and with you.

· Developing a fuller understanding of the problem and the requirements from the point of view of the customer.  An initial meeting with the customer this week will help with this.

· Further research of existing technologies after developing a better understanding of the customer’s expectations.

All these issues will be resolved as a team.
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